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Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,  
 
LǘΩǎ .ƭŀŎƪ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎΦ  LƴǎǘŜŀŘΣ LΩƳ ƘŜǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΣ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ 
Advent, thinking about Christmas Eve, thinking about Christmas gifts.  Yes, we intend to keep 
Christ in Christmas.  Yes, we agree that Jesus is the reason for the season.  Yes, we know it is 
indeed more blessed to give than to receive BUT the list-making and the shopping and the 
wrapping and the second-guessing and the after-Christmas returns are also realities.  This year Jim and I have three 
new grandbabies to share Christmas with, not to mention our parents, siblings, grown children and their spouses, 
friends and our church family.  How will we ever make it to Christmas without losing all hope, peace, love and joy 
along the way? 
 
LǘΩǎ .ƭŀŎƪ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ŎƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ Ƴȅ Ŝ-mail.  And right there, right between άǎǳǇŜǊ ōƭƻǿƻǳǘ ŘŜŀƭǎ ŦǊƻƳ 5Ŝƭƭέ ŀƴŘ ŀ 
ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ Ƴȅ ŎŀǘΩǎ ǾŜǘŜǊƛƴŀǊƛŀƴΣ ƛǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƎƛŦǘ ς ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΦ  Fr. Richard 
Rohr is a Franciscan priest, writer, poet and teacher whose Center for Action and Contemplation offers free daily 
meditations to inspire and guide all who walk the spiritual path.  Simply click on cac.org to sign up for quotes, books, 
resources, educational opportunities and a daily meditation to start or end your day bathed in grace. 
 
LǘΩǎ .ƭŀŎƪ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀƴ ŜȄŎŜǊǇǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƳŜŘƛǘŀǘƛƻƴΥ 
Wisdom is not the gathering of more facts and information, as if that would eventually coalesce into truth. Wisdom 
is a way of seeing and knowing the same old ten thousand things but in a new way.  Presence is the one thing 
necessary to attain wisdom, and in many ways, it is the hardest thing of all. 
 
Zen master Thich Nhat Hanh teaches this wisdom through the ceremony and meditation of tea: 

You must be completely awake in the present to enjoy the tea. 
Only in the awareness of the present can your hands feel the pleasant warmth of the cup. 
Only in the present can you savor the aroma, taste the sweetness, appreciate the delicacy. 
If you are ruminating about the past, or worrying about the future, you will completely miss the experience 
of enjoying the cup of tea. 
You will look down at the cup, and the tea will be gone. 
Life is like that. 
If you are not fully present, you will look around and it will be gone. 
You will have missed the feel, the aroma, the delicacy and beauty of life. 
It will seem to be speeding past you. 
The past is finished. Learn from it and let it go. 
The future is not here yet. Plan for it, but do not waste your time worrying about it. 
When you stop ruminating about what has already happened, when you stop worrying about what might 
never happen, then you will be in the present moment. 
Then you will begin to experience joy in life. 

 
LǘΩǎ .ƭŀŎƪ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǇǊŀȅƛƴƎΦ  May the gift of presence be yours this Advent and Christmas and always, so that 
the hope, peace, love and joy that Jesus embodies and promises for all the world will be yours. 
 
         
      Christmas Blessings, 
         
      Rev. Lynne Mentzer 
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Crèche Sunday ς December 3rd - Do you have a ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ŎǊŝŎƘŜ ƻǊ ƳŀƴƎŜǊ ǎŎŜƴŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩŘ ōŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ 

share on the first Sunday of Advent? Our worship design team would like to mark the beginning of Advent by 
ŀǊǊŀƴƎƛƴƎ ŀ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŎǊŝŎƘŜΩǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ 
the altar. Please bring your set to church on Saturday, 
December 2nd, between 8:30 and 10 am. Thank you. 
 

 

Blue Christmas Service 
December 21st ς 7:00 pm 

In the church, Christmas is a celebration of the birth of Jesus, 
the coming of the Light of the world.  We remember the 
scripture stories, sing Christmas hymns and carols, enjoy 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǇŀƎŜŀƴǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƴǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ŎŀƴŘƭŜƭƛƎƘǘΣ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ 
and Christian fellowship.  In the secular world, the Christmas 
season is a time for shopping marathons, parties, TV specials, 
and seemingly endless gaiety.  

But what about those who feel left out of all this for some 
reason?  What about those for whom the joy of the season is 
absent?  People who are struggling with relationships, coping 

with loss, weighed down by illness or financial difficulties?  They ς we ς ƴŜŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ 
just as much.  They ς we ς need to be reminded that the Light of the world came for us, too.  

The Blue Christmas service is a celebration of the Light of Christ for all people, in all circumstances.  It is a service 
of light and hope, of readings and music, of compassionate community and the assurance of grace, at Christmas 
and always.  

So please come.  Bring a friend.  Come to celebrate the real promise of the season and be uplifted by the Light 
of Christ. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WORSHIP 

 

 

Christmas Eve Services 
Sunday, December 24th 

9:30 am ς Worship 
4:00 pm ς Lessons & Carols 

11:00 pm ς Candlelight & Communion 
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                                            Meet Joshua Belch and Piper Gerardo 

This is a continuing series of articles to help us get to 
know new and well-seasoned members of St. 

James.  We hope ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴǎ 
ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ άōǳƛƭŘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ŀƴŘ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦέ 

 
Joshua Chase Belch and Piper Lynn Gerardo are the 
two newest members of our faith family here at St. 
James.  Joshua was born on September 11, 2017 the 

son of Jessica and Mark Belch.  Piper was born on October 8, 2017, the daughter 
of Mollie and Jason Gerardo and little sister of Porter.  Both babies are beautiful, 
healthy and happy ς and we thank God for the joy of welcoming them into our 
hearts and lives! 
 
As we begin this season of Advent, this season of awaiting the birth of the baby Jesus into the world, it seems 
a perfect time to interview Piper and Joshua to hear their thoughts on birth and life and love and 
faith.  IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ȅŜǘ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴǎǿŜǊΥ 
 
Joshua and Piper, first of all, welcome to the world!  ²ŜΩǊŜ ǎƻ ƎƭŀŘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƘŜǊŜΗ  {ƻ ǘŜƭƭ ǳǎΣ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ 
ōŜǎǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ǎƻ Ŧŀr about being a baby? 
Joshua:  {ƻ ŦŀǊΣ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ ƳƻƳƳȅ ƻǊ ŘŀŘŘȅΩǎ ŀǊƳǎΦ L Ƨǳǎǘ ƭƻǾŜ ǎƴǳƎƎƭƛƴƎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
chests and wrapping my arms around them in a big hug! 
Piper:  So far the best thing is the overwhelming love and cuddles from my family. 
 
Do you have a favorite toy or stuffed animal or blankie yet? 
Piper:  LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ŀǘǘŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊ ȅŜǘΣ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ aƻƳ ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΗ 
Joshua:  It might be a little too sƻƻƴ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ŀ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ōǳǘ L ǘƘƛƴƪ LΩƭƭ ŜƴƧƻȅ Ƴȅ ά{ƻǇƘƛŜέ όŀ ƎƛǊŀŦŦŜύ ǿƘŜƴ L ƎǊƻǿ 
up just a little bit. 
 
When Jesus was born in Bethlehem, some things were very different.  He was born in a small cave, not a 
hospital.  Iƛǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƴurses to help, or even soft blankets or a clean crib to hold 
their new baby.   .ŀōȅ WŜǎǳǎ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ƛƴŦŀƴǘ ŎŜǊǘƛŦƛŜŘ ŎŀǊ ǎŜŀǘΣ ŀ ƘŜŀǘŜŘ ōŀǎǎƛƴŜǘΣ ŀ ƴƛƎƘǘƭƛƎƘǘ ǘƘŀǘ 
ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ŎƻƭƻǊǎΣ ŀ YŜǳǊƛƎ ōŀōȅ ŦƻǊƳǳƭŀ ƳŀƪŜǊΣ ŀ ǇŀŎƪ Ψƴ ǇƭŀȅΣ ŀ ǇŀŎƛŦƛŜǊ ǎŀƴƛǘƛȊŜǊ Χ ȅƻǳ get the picture.  But 
even though some things were different for Jesus, what do you think was the same for him as it was for you 
when you were born? 
Joshua:  I think probably the need for food, shelter, and most importantly love was the same for both Jesus and 
myself. 
Piper:  L ǘƘƛƴƪ ōŀōȅ WŜǎǳǎΩ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŦŜƭƭ ƛƴ ƭƻǾŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƛƳ ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜƭȅ ŀƴŘ ƪƴŜǿ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǎǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊΣ 
just as mine did with me. 
 
Do you think God loves all babies the same? 
Piper:  Yes of course, babies are so loveable anyway! 
Joshua:  ̧ Ŝǎ L ŘƻΗ LǘΩǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƴƎ Ƴȅ ƳƻƳƳȅ ǎƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ƳŜΣ άWŜǎǳǎ ƭƻǾŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ !ƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΧέ 

 
 

Jason, Porter, Mollie & Piper 

Gerardo 

 

Mark, Joshua & Jessica Belch 
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Do you think God wants all people to love each other the way God loves you? 
Joshua:  Yes! 
Piper:  Absolutely  
 
Everyone here is happy to see you when you come to church with your family on Sunday mornings.  What 
do you like most about worshiping at St. James? 
Piper:  I like to see how happy it makes my family to be surrounded by a kind and loving congregation, my 
brother loves the music and the blocks Pastor Lynne set up for him in the back room. I, like Porter, love the 
extra attention! 
 Joshua: L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎƳƛƭŜǎ L ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǿƘŜƴ L ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ 
music and inspiring words that someday will make more sense to me.    
 
{ƻƻƴ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ōƻǘƘ ōŜ ōŀǇǘƛȊŜŘΦ  Baptism is when Pastor Lynne will sprinkle water on your forehead and pray 
over you, and your parents and all the people at church will pray for you and give thanks that you are a child 
of God ς forever!  .ŜƛƴƎ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƻŦ DƻŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ƭƛƪŜ WŜǎǳǎΦ  What 
do you suppose Jesus wants you to be or do in your life? 
Joshua:  L ǘƘƛƴƪ WŜǎǳǎ ǿŀƴǘǎ ƳŜ ǘƻ ǘǊŜŀǘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘǊŜŀǘŜŘΦ IŜΩŘ ǿŀƴǘ ƳŜ ǘƻ άƭƻǾŜ ǘƘȅ 
ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊΦέ 
Piper: L ǎŜŜƳ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇǊŜǘǘȅ ƎƻƻŘ ŀǘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǎƳƛƭŜΣ ǎƻ ƳŀȅōŜ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ WŜǎǳǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ƳŜ ǘƻ ŘƻΦ aŀƪŜ 
people happy by being a loving and generous individual. 
 
How can this church help you to grow up strong in faith and ready to be and do all the things Jesus desires 
for you? 
Piper: By being a continued support for me and my family. 
Joshua:  I will have lots to learn. I want to be taught the gospels but most importantly I want to have the 
church members show me what it means to be a Christian not just tell me.  
  
!ƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ŜƭǎŜ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ōŀōȅΣ ƻǊ ŀōƻǳǘ DƻŘ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜǊ ƻŦ 
Jesus, or about the greatest gift ever -- love? 
Joshua:  L ƘƻǇŜ L Ŏŀƴ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ƛƴ WŜǎǳǎΩ ŦƻƻǘǎǘŜǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ everyone, always! 
Piper: God was so good to bring Porter and I to our parents. They love us so much, and we are incredibly 
fortunate to be blessed and know the love of God. 
 
Thank you, beautiful babies (and parents).  And Merry First Christmas! 

  

 

Angel Tree ς 2017 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŀƴƎŜƭ ǘǊŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƎƛŦǘ ǘŀƎǎ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ 
gift cards. The cards will be given to families in need. Please take a tag, 

purchase the gift card, and return it to the church office, or leave it in the 
basket near the tree in fellowship hall.  

   ---The NOW Committee 
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Christmas Carols & Cookies ς December 3rd at 5:00 pm - Following the town parade we 

will gather in fellowship hall for sandwiches and goodies, then move into the sanctuary to sing 
our favorite Christmas carols. Invite family, friends and neighbors to enjoy Christian fellowship 
as we celebrate the promise of hope, peace, love and joy we find in the birth of Jesus. 

{ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ DǊƻǳǇ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ ς Monday, December 11th at 6:00 pm ς All women of the 

church are invited to join in this annual gathering at The Homestead Restaurant. The cost is $36.83 and includes an 
entrée choice of Chicken Cordon Blue, Prime Rib, or Broiled Haddock. Please speak with Cheryl Barb after worship if 
you are planning to attend. 

Annual Carol Sing at Rose Haven ς Friday, December 15th ς tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŜŜǘ ŀǘ WǳƴŜ WƻƘƴǎŜƴΩǎ ƘƻǳǎŜ όр 

Courtland Drive) between 1:30 ς 1:45, or be at Rose Haven by 1:50. We will begin singing at 2:00. The choir will 
be singing and we invite the congregation and friends to join us. We look forward to this visit each year, as do 
the residentsΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƎƛŎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ WǳƴŜΩǎ 
for refreshments afterward. 

Heaven Sent Meals ς I have taken over the coordination of this annual January fundraiser 

from Lynn Kenson, so I have some big shoes to fill! If you are not familiar with this fundraiser, 
ƘŜǊŜΩǎ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ǿƻǊƪǎ:  First, people sign-up to make freezable 2-4 portion size meals. We 
provide the pans, you prepare, fill and freeze them. A sign-up sheet for making meals will be 
posted outside of the office beginning December 3rd and throughout the month. You can 
ƳŀƪŜ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƳŜŀƭǎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘΣ ǿŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅΦ  

Beginning on January 7th, a list of meals available to purchase will be in fellowship hall following worship for 
three weeks (or when sold out, whichever comes first). Please join me in making this a successful fundraiser. If 
you have any questions, feel free to call me at (603)424-5447 or email me at lbw04@msn.com. Thanks in 
advance for your contributions! 
           ---Submitted by Linda Wilson 
 

Christmas Movie Night and Caroling/Christmas Party for Youth Group 

On Friday evening, December 1st, our youth group will gather at the parsonage to enjoy a fun Christmas movie 
night with glowing fireplace and special treats to kick off the Christmas season.  On Sunday afternoon, 
December 10thΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ Ǝƻ ŎŀǊƻƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ for a Christmas party complete with Yankee 
Swap, games and treats.  

Please keep our youth group members, leaders and families in your prayers as we grow in faith and service 
together.  Questions?  Please call Pastor Lynne at 424-7459 or Paul Puzzo at 424-6976. 
 

 
 
The recent Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service held at Our Lady of Mercy 
Parish was well attended by many from St. James and other local faith 
communities. It was a meaningful time of worship, music, sharing, and 
fellowship. Stay tuned for our next Merrimack Faith Communities event! 
 
 

FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 

 

 

 

mailto:lbw04@msn.com


7 

 

 

 
 

 

                              

NOW Christmas Gift ς A Donation to the St. James Food Pantry 
 

Again this year, the NOW Committee is providing you the opportunity to honor loved ones by making a monetary 
donation to the food pantry, instead of the traditional poinsettia option. Your name and that of your loved ones 
will be included in the bulletin on December 17th & 24th. Please place your check in the offering plate with this 
form no later than 12/10/17. 
aŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎ ¦a/ ǿƛǘƘ άbh² tŀƴǘǊȅ DƛŦǘέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǘŀǘƛƻƴ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ Please include the 
following information with your donation: 
 
Given By:          _________________________________________ 

In Honor of: 

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In Memory of: 

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Food Pantry ς News 

Special Thanks to everyone who donated time, food, monies, and service to our food pantry this month. An 
extra special thank you to: Sidore Foundation, Steve & Judy Brown, Brenda DuLong, Boy Scout Troop 401, and 
St. James Youth Group for going above and beyond with your gifts. We were able to distribute over 60 
Thanksgiving Baskets this year; thanks to YOU!! The support we receive from our church family, friends, and 
community is consistently outstanding! Your generosity makes a world of difference to the less fortunate in our 
community. Every Thanksgiving, I feel privileged to be part of this great team who all work together to provide 
ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅΣ ŀōǳƴŘŀƴǘ ōŀǎƪŜǘ ƻŦ ŦƻƻŘΤ ŜƴŀōƭƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΧΦΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗΗΗ 

December Christmas Baskets 
As in the past, our pantry cheerfully provides Christmas Meals to approximately 65 
families. We are arranging baskets with ham and the fixings. In order to make this mission 
a success, we would appreciate any donations of the following items: baked ham, 
pineapple, rolls, pie or cookies. We preorder potatoes, carrots, and squash, but we 
welcome any monetary donations or gift cards to offset the cost and to add something 
ǎǿŜŜǘ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ōŀǎƪŜǘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƛǘŜƳǎΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ƛǘΗ 
Please let us know if you wish to donate a large quantity of any items, so that we can 
arrange to help you deliver or pick up. Everything for Christmas needs to be here at church 

before December 17th for our December 19th distribution. We can make later arrangements. If you need help or 
have questions please contact Donna Johnson at dmj22463@aol.com or 440-9597.  

      
---Submitted by Donna Johnson 

COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS 

 

mailto:dmj22463@aol.com
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Confirmation Class ς From Advent to Pentecost ς At baptism, parents and congregations make faith promises 

for children too young to speak for themselves; at confirmation, youth study their faith and make faith promises for 
ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜƎƛƴ ƻƴ Sunday, 
December 3rd right after worship.  The class is open to 15-16 year olds and will be co-taught by Pastor Lynne and Joe 
Marrone.  Please call the church office at 424-7459 for more information and to enroll.  Confirmation will take place 
on Pentecost Sunday, May 20, 2018. 

Faithful: The Christmas Story According to Joseph ς BOOKS HAVE ARRIVED ς If you signed up for this 

Advent Bible Study, please see Marge Galvin after church to pick up your book. This study begins on December 3rd 
from 8-9 am in classroom #1. 

AED Orientation ς On Sunday, December 10th we welcome a representative of the Philips Heart Start OnSite 

AED Company who will give us instructions on how to use our new AED device located in the hallway between 
the sanctuary and fellowship hall. Please join us for this worthwhile demonstration, following worship. 

 
          RIPPLE 
     RIPPLE 
Notes from the RIPPLE EFFECT 
     RIPPLE 
     RIPPLE 

 
Have you ever tossed a rock into a pond and watched the ripples expand across the surface of the water in 
concentric circles?  If so, you can well imagine the intent of the annual Ripple Effect here in New England ς three 
days of workshops, keynote speakers, worship, networking, resourcing and inspiration for ministry for churches 
of all shapes, sizes and locations. This year the Ripple Effect was held on November 15-17 at the Sudbury (MA) 
¦a/Φ  YŜȅƴƻǘŜ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ά{ŎƛŜƴŎŜέ aƛƪŜ aŎIŀǊƎǳŜΣ wƻŎƘŜƭƭŜ wƛŎŜΣ .Ŝƴ /ƻǊŜȅΣ 9Ƴƛƭȅ aŎDƛƴƭŜȅ ŀƴŘ 
Gloria Winston-Harris.  Below are summaries of what we learned: 
 
Gwen Murray:  We are each a drop in the water creating ripples that reach out and spread God's love. Two of 
the sessions L ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘΣ ά²ƘŜƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ Iƛǘǎ ǘƘŜ {ǘǊŜŜǘǎέ ŀƴŘ ά5ƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎƘƛǇ Lƴ ŀ {ŜŎǳƭŀǊ /ǳƭǘǳǊŜέ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ 
that the disciples of the church must go out instead of gathering in.  There are many who will never enter our 
building but our personal relationships and faithful living is how we will make disciples in today's world.  Together 
we reach many and with intentional discipleship the ripples will ripple and ripple and ripple.  
 
 Jen Savoy:  άtŀƛƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 9ƭŜǇƘŀƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ wƻƻƳέ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ŀ ǇŀƴŜƭ ƻŦ ǊŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ WŜǿƛǎƘΣ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴΣ 
Muslim and Buddhist communities. Some of us volunteered to create a piece of art that would give a snapshot 
of what we heard in the workshop. I chose to draw a heart using four different colors. Around the edges of the 
heart I wrote the words that jumped out to me while listening -- things like singing, prayer, fellowship, food, 
holidays, traditions, family, service, peace and love. Sure, the places they worshiped have different names: 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ǎȅƴŀƎƻƎǳŜΣ ƳƻǎǉǳŜ όŀƴŘ άŀƴȅǿƘŜǊŜέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ǳŘŘƘƛǎǘ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴΗύΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴ 
common. We all want to reach out to others and bless them. We all want to see injustice stop. We all feel 
frustration to see our faith traditions misused and misunderstood. It was eye opening to see all the things we 
have in common and know that we are all working toward the same goal: unity and cooperation and love. 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
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άaŜǎǎȅ /ƘǳǊŎƘέ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŦǳƴΗ aŜǎǎȅ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀlternative to traditional worship. It is 
intergenerational and, well, MESSY! Participants worship in a service that might include a skit, sacred dance, a 
few praise and worship songs and prayer. Children are welcomed as a vital part of the community and 
encouraged to participate in all parts of the service. After worship there is typically a simple meal and activities 
such as crafts, games and service projects. I wonder if Messy Church might be a great way for St. James to reach 
out to our community and be ƛƴ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ Χ 
 
Lynne Mentzer:  Lƴ ǊŜǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ƴƻǘŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά¦ƴŀŦǊŀƛŘέ ōȅ .Ŝƴ /ƻǊŜȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ǘǿƻ-part 
ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ άDŜǘǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ {ǘŀȅƛƴƎ ²ƻƪŜέ ǿƛǘƘ Ŏƻ-pastors Gloria Winston-Harris and Cleve May, the take-
ŀǿŀȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ L ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǿŀǎ άƭƛǎǘŜƴ ŦƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǘǊǳǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭeading of the Spirit first -ς ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ƪŜŜǇ ƎƻƛƴƎΦέ 
 
.Ŝƴ /ƻǊŜȅ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ǳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ όDŜƴŜǎƛǎύ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ όwŜǾŜƭŀǘƛƻƴύ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ǎǘƻǊȅ 
among us, so why fear the path between the two?  Listen for and trust the Spirit. The co-pastors of Citywell 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ 5ǳǊƘŀƳΣ b/ ǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘΩǎ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜ ōƛƎƎŜǊ όŀƴŘ ǎŎŀǊƛŜǊύ ǘƘŀƴ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ 
we need to hold each other accountable and keep going as we seek to live it out. All of which is good advice for 
us at St. James as we celebrate 50 years of ministry here in Merrimack and now seek to discover where God is 
ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƴŜȄǘΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ƪŜŜǇ ƎƻƛƴƎ ς and trusting in the leading of the Spirit!  

Lisa Sanborn:  I was very fortunate to attend the 2017 School of Congregational Development: Ripple Effect. In 
addition to workshops, we attended worship and experienced some very moving, inspirational presentations by 
Mike McHargue and Rochelle Rice, as well as enjoying the talents of many musicians.  

The workshops I attended were titled Communicating Faith in the 21st Century and Spreading the Good Word 
through Video. Both of them focused on the digital age of social media, specifically Facebook, You Tube, and 
Instagram. We learned these necessary tools are being utilized by churches, enabling them to reach out and 
connect with the community well beyond the walls of the church. This is not something they do on occasion when 
ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ƻǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜΣ ōǳǘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜȅ Řƻ ƻƴ ŀ Řŀƛƭȅ ƻǊ όŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƭŜŀǎǘύ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ 
basis in order to continually reach out to the community. I had anticipated learning more about video usage for 
worship in the church. However, these churches have advanced well beyond a video screen in their sanctuary.  

 

 
Christmas Movie Night and Caroling/Christmas Party for Youth Group 

On Friday evening, December 1st, our youth group will gather at the parsonage to enjoy a fun Christmas movie 
night with glowing fireplace and special treats to kick off the Christmas season.  On Sunday afternoon, 
December 10thΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ Ǝƻ ŎŀǊƻƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ ŀ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǇŀǊǘȅ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ¸ŀƴƪŜŜ 
Swap, games and treats. 
 

Please keep our youth group members, leaders and families in your prayers as we grow in faith and service 
together.  Questions?  Please call Pastor Lynne at 424-7459 or Paul Puzzo at 424-6976. 
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50th Anniversary Celebration 
What an amazing worship service and celebration on November 19th! To the 
Anniversary Planning Team, Trustees and ALL who worked diligently for over a year 
ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǎƻ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭΧΦ.ǊŀǾƻΗ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ, the decorations, the food, and 
the service were all wonderful! We were especially glad to welcome Bishop 
Sudarshana Devadhar who preached and joined us in our celebration. 

A special thanks to those who embraced the following anniversary projects: all 
bathrooms were painted, and re-decorated; bathroom flooring, vanities and sinks 
were replaced; curtains were replaced in the conference room and bathrooms; 
walls, chandeliers, windows and pews were scrubbed in the sanctuary; the hallway paneling was replaced with 
ǿŀƛƴǎŎƻǘƛƴƎΤ ǘƘŜ Ƙŀƭƭǿŀȅ ǿŀǎ ǇŀƛƴǘŜŘΤ ŀ άCŀƛǘƘ CǊǳƛǘŦǳƭ ƛƴ ²ƻǊƪǎέ ŀƭǘŀǊ ŎƭƻǘƘ ǿŀǎ ƘŀƴŘƳŀŘŜ, and a banner was 
hung in fellowship hall; core value banners were hung in the sanctuary; memory albums were made for each 
pastor that has served at St. James; groups using our facility on a regular basis received a special thank you gift; 
chocolate filled favors were handmade for each place setting; a hymn was commissioned;  invitations were sent; 
ŘŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎ ŦƻƻŘ ǿŀǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜŘΣ  ŀƴŘΧΦ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜΗΗ We are truly thankful and blessed as a 
community of faith. 

 

 

Two Refurbished Restrooms Are Now Unisex and Family Friendly 

L/¸aLΧ (In Case You Missed It) ς The two bathrooms adjacent to the church parlor have been remodeled, and 
now serve as unisex bathrooms. This means that both restrooms are available to anyone, and that anyone 
needing to change a baby caƴ Řƻ ǎƻ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǊƻƻƳ ƴŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ƘŀƭƭΦ  ό.ȅ ǘƘŜ 
ǿŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƻ ǊŜǎǘǊƻƻƳǎ ƴŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ Ƙŀƭƭ ŀǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƴΩǎ ǊƻƻƳǎΦύ  ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŜ 
re-designation of these two unisex restrooms will better serve the needs of young families as well as keep St. 
James up to date with regard to full accessibility of our facility. 

 

The History of Santa Claus 

Many Christian families struggle with what role ς if any ς Santa Claus should play in their Christmas celebrations. 
bƻ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŘŜŎƛŘŜΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŦŀǎŎƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀƭ-life St. Nicholas. 

Born about 280 A.D., Nicholas was a bishop in Myra, or modern-day Turkey. In the year 
325, he was part of the Council of Nicaea, which produced the Nicene Creed. 

Nicholas, known for his generosity, often gave away his money anonymously. According 
to tradition, he secretly provided dowries for the three daughters of a bankrupt merchant. 
Nicholas threw two bags of gold through open windows and placed the third in a stocking 
hanging by the fireplace to dry. Thus began the Christmas tradition of placing gifts in 
stockings. 

{ǘΦ bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎ ƛǎ ǉǳƻǘŜŘ ŀǎ ǎŀȅƛƴƎΣ ά¢ƘŜ ƎƛǾŜǊ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƎƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ƎƛŦǘ Ƙŀǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǳǇƻƴ 
ǳǎ ǘƻ ƳƛƳƛŎ DƻŘΩǎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎΣ ōȅ ƎǊŀŎŜΣ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŦŀƛǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΦέ 
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The Missions Committee has been involved in many projects this year. Thank you to all the members and to 
the faith community of St. James who supported these projects. We have tried to live and work by a quote of 
aƻǘƘŜǊ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀΥ ά²Ŝ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ Řƻ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŜŀǊǘƘΦ ²Ŝ Ŏŀƴ ƻƴƭȅ Řƻ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƭƻǾŜΦέ 
The following are projects in which we have been actively involved. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   ---Submitted by June Johnsen, Mission Committee Chairperson 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUTREACH MISSIONS 

 

WORLD WIDE 
 

¶ CROP Walk (Communities Responding to Overcome Poverty) 

¶ Heifer Project (Sunday School  & can collections) 

¶ UMCOR (United Methodist Committee on Relief) 

¶ HUB (mini collection site for UMCOR) 

¶ UM Conference ï Health Kits 

¶ Mission Trip ï financial support of Guatemala Missionaries 

 

NEW HAMPSHIRE 
 

¶ Margueriteôs Place (Motherôs Day Project) 

¶ Harbor Homes (Fatherôs Day Project) 

¶ Womenôs Prison (books, yarn and material) 

¶ Southern NH Hospital (care ministries) 

¶ HUB (flood buckets) 

¶ Liberty House (homeless Veteranôs) 

¶ Wanakee (UM Camping & Retreat Ministry) 

 

UNITED STATES 
 

¶ Fisher House (family support for injured Service Members) 

¶ Heifer International 

¶ UM Economic Ministry (Maine ï food, clothing and money) 

¶ Shrinerôs Hospital (Childrenôs Transportation Fund) 

¶ Operation Care for Troops (send cards,  knit scarves & hats) 

 

LOCAL SUPPORT 
 

¶ Lioness Club (glasses, hearing aids, shoes) 

¶ Humane Society (pet bedding supplies) 

¶ Community Food Pantry 

¶ Clothes Closet 

¶ Rose Haven (visits, gifts, caroling) 

¶ Caring Ministries  
       prayer shawls  
       chemo caps 
       pocket prayers 

We are collecting purses for the homeless again this year. If you have any you are willing to donate, we 
will fill them with the following: soap, shampoo & conditioner, a comb, tissues, and socks. We hope to deliver 
the purses to an area homeless shelter. Last year we were able to donate over 40 to a shelter in Nashua. 
Please leave them in the boxes located in fellowship hall. 
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SMALL BLESSINGS 

 

 

 


